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Letter from the Principal        3 November 2021 
 
Dear Parents 
 
We warmly welcome parents of P1 classes (2022) to Parents Gateway.  Each month, you will receive a 
letter from me, providing you with updates of major school events and activities.  This would be the last 
letter for 2021 as the school academic year draws to a close on Friday, 19 November 2021.  
 
 
1)   Deepavali (Thu 4 Nov) 
We would like to wish all our Hindu parents and students and all who celebrate Deepavali a most “Joyous 
and Happy Deepavali”. 
 
2)   Year-End Administration Day (Thu 11 Nov) 
Our staff will be processing the students’ results and preparing the result slips on Thursday 11 November.  
On this day, we will also be conducting the promotion and class allocation exercise for 2021.  All students 
need not come to school on this day. 
 
3)   Primary 6 Graduation E-Ceremony (Wed 17 Nov) 
Our P6 Graduating E-Ceremony will be held on Wednesday 17 November in our school.  In line with 
present Safety Management Measures (SMM), it will be held virtually and parents will not be invited for this 
year’s ceremony.   
 
4)   Issue of Report Books for Primary 4 (Fri 12 Nov) and Primary 4 SBB E-Meeting (Mon 15 Nov) 
Report books for Primary 4 students will be issued on Friday 12 November.  The SBB E-Meeting for 
parents of identified Primary 4 students will take place on Monday 15 November.   The E-PTM for other 
parents will be held on Thu 18 Nov and Fri 19 Nov (please refer to S/No. 6) 
 
P4 students need not come to school on Monday 15 November, as their Form Teachers will be discussing 
about SBB with some parents on that day.  More information will be provided to parents of these identified 
P4 students in due course. 
 
5)   Issue of Report Books (Wed 17 Nov) 
Reports books for Primary 1, 2, 3 & 5 will be issued on Wednesday 17 November.  Parents are requested 
to safe-keep the report books over the year-end school holidays and return the endorsed report book when 
school reopens for the new academic year on Tue 4 Jan 2022. 
 
6)   E-PTM for P1, 2, 3, 4 & 5 classes 
The virtual PTM will be held on Thursday 18 Nov and Friday 19 Nov.  More details will be provided in due 
course.  For parents of P4 students who have met the P4 Form Teachers on Monday 15 Nov, there is no 
need for you to attend this E-PTM. 
 
6)   P1 Orientation 2021 
In light of Safety Management Measures (SMM), this year’s P1 Orientation will be fully virtual.  The E-P1 
Orientation will take commence on Sat 20 Nov and last until mid-January 2022.  Parents can view the 
information at their own time.  We hope to be able to meet parents of P1 students face-to-face (subject to 
prevailing SMM when school reopens). 
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7)   Prize-Giving Day 2021 
Our Prize-Giving Day will be held on Tue 16 November, instead of Thu 18 November. As per SMM, our 
school will also be scaling down on this year’s Prize-Giving Day.  The ceremony will be held in our school 
hall and SMM will be strictly adhered to.  Prize-winners will be able to go up on stage to have their 
photograph taken. Photos will be taken for them individually.  The student will be asked to remove his/her 
mask just for about 10 seconds to enable good photos to be taken.  The prize(s)/award(s) won by our 
students will be superimposed onto these photos so that it would be a meaningful memento for them.  
 
This year, the photos will be presented in a nice folder and presented to our students in the new academic 
year.  Soft copies of the photos will be sent to parents via PG in Nov/Dec. 
 
8)   Travel Declaration for students 
All parents & guardians have been requested to declare your child’s/ward’s travel plans for the year-end 
holidays (only if your child/ward intends to travel for the year-end holidays).  If you have not done so, it 
would be much appreciated if you can do so via Parents Gateway as soon as possible.  NIL returns are not 
required. Only one parent is required to declare.    
 
9)   Release of PSLE Results 2021 
The 2021 PSLE results are tentatively scheduled to be released between Wednesday 24 November and 
Friday 26 November.   
 
Do keep a lookout for the confirmed date, which will be announced by the Singapore Examinations and 
Assessment Board (SEAB) sometime from mid-November onwards.  We will use Parents Gateway to keep 
parents of P6 students updated. 
 
10)   NTUC Fairprice’s Share-A-Textbook Project 2021 
Our school will be participating in the NTUC Fairprice Share-A-Textbook project to help needy students 
save on textbook costs.  This project collects used textbooks and storybooks, which are in good condition.  
Through the reusing and recycling of textbooks, this project aims to promote conservation of resources 
while imparting the spirit of giving and inculcating the value of thrift in our young. 
 
The donation drive will be from Monday 8 November to Friday 12 November.  Students who wish to donate 
textbooks and storybooks can drop off the books at the collection point outside the Dental Clinic.  Please 
donate textbooks which your child(ren) will no longer need.  P3 to P5 Science textbooks and P5 Maths 
textbooks will still be needed at the P6 level so please do not donate these books. 
 
11)   Summary of school events for last week of school 
 

Day & Date Events Remarks 

Mon 15 Nov P4 SBB E-Meeting with parents of 
identified P4 students.   

P4 students need not report to school. 

Tue 16 Nov E-Prize Giving Day.  

Wed 17 Nov P6 Graduation Day.   Last day of school for all students. 

Thu 18 Nov & 
Fri 19 Nov 

E-PTM for P1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 classes.   All students need not report to school. 
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12)   School Vacation 
The end-of-school year vacation is from Saturday 20 November to Monday 3 January 2021 (please take 
note that Monday 3 January 2021 is a school holiday).   
 
The new school academic year for 2022 will begin on Tuesday 4 January 2021.  We wish all our students a 
happy and restful vacation. 
 
 
 
Together we endeavour all the way! 

 
Thomas Koh 
Principal 
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